
April 14, 1936. 

The meeting was called to order by the chairman and the 

minutes were read and approved. 

Mr. Ranson reported for the committee on Church School 

Day, that the program was in the hands of all departments and 

that everything wa s under way for the presentation. After some 

discussion it was deciaed to hold the service at 9:45, instead 

of later, in order to be through and to give way for the Trinity 

Methodist Church Anniversary Program at 11 O'clock, to which 

they had invited the members of our church. 

Prof. Wilson reported for the Boy Scout work. The Scout 

Circus mentioned at the last meeting had to be postponed be­

cause of the bad weather, but it was finally held very success­

fully in Raleigh. Practically the whole membership of our 

troop attended, and a very creditable performs.nee was given. 

Pr~f. Wilson said he felt that scouting in Durham was at the 

best stage it had ever been, and that the troop here was getting 

along very well. The suggestion was made that the Scout work 

should be presented to the whole church school in the Church 

School Day progre.m, e.nd Prof. Wils on "'-nd Helen Card were asked 

to arrange for such a presentation. 

Mr. Allen repcr ted that the Elemente.ry departments were 

getting along very nicely, with the possible exception of the 

Beginners' Department which needed some more help. It was 

suggested tlm.t Mrs. Abernethy might be availa.ble for help 

again, and the superintendent of the department and of the 

division were asked to try to see about getting her to come 

back. 

Special mention was made of the new piano given to the 





Nursery Department by Mrs. J.C.Angier, and the secretary was 

asked to write her a note of thanks for it. A note of thanks 

to Mrs. Spence for the help of her class and herself in the 

carrying on of the work of the Nursery Department was also 
~ 

authorized, to carry with it the invitation of the Board for 

Mrs. Spence to be the Assistant Superintendent of the Children's 

Division. The Church Hour Nursery was especially mentioned, 

and attention ce.lled to its help for parents who wish to attend 

the church services and may leave their children during the 

time. 

A report for some specific plans about sending some rep­

resenta ti ves from our church school to Lake Juneluska for the 

Leadership Schools next summer was left in the hands of Russell 

Ranson and Reba Cousins, the report to be made at the neKt 

meeting of this board. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Those p~esent were: Mr.Holton, Mr. Smith, Mr. Allen, Prof. 

Wilson~ Russell Ranson, and Reba Cousins. 




